
 

 

 

 

November 17, 2020 

Via Web Filing 

 

 

Mr. Michael Dougherty, Executive Director 

Oregon Public Utility Commission 

201 High Street SE 

Suite 100 

Salem, OR 97301-3398 

 

RE: Transfer of Customers from Lingo Communications North, LLC (CP 1487) to Matrix Telecom, LLC 

(CP 1281) and  

Request to Cancel Certificate of Lingo Communications North, LLC (CP 1487) 

 

Dear Mr. Dougherty: 

 

This letter is submitted on behalf of Lingo Communications North, LLC (“Lingo North”) and Matrix 

Telecom, LLC (“Matrix”) to notify the Commission that the Notification of Internal Reorganization and 

Transfer of Customers filed with the Commission on July 15, 2020 has been completed and the 

customers of Lingo North have been transferred to Matrix effective October 1, 2020.  

 

Lingo North states that all of its customers are now being served by Matrix, it has ceased operations in 

Oregon and hereby requests cancellation of its Oregon Certificate of Authority issued in Docket CP 1487.  

 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3006 or 

via email to croesel@inteserra.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Carey Roesel 

 

Carey Roesel 

Consultant 

 

cc: Alex Valencia – Matrix (via Email) 

C. Cooper – Matrix (via Email) 

tms: ORx2001a 

 

CR/sp 

  




